[bookmark: _Hlk20230295]Notes for Whitefield Roads Committee meeting on June 1, 2020

[bookmark: _Hlk20245677]Attending: Road Commissioner Dave Boynton, Selectman Keith Sanborn, Dennis Merrill, Mike McMorrow, Ed Mooney, Erik Ekholm, Chris Robins, Frank Ober 

Review of road work invoices: Dave has done some culvert replacements, graded several dirt roads, hauled crushed rock for mud issues, fixed a washout on the Howe Road.
There will be a bill pending from Prescot’s for gravel they have not billed for.
Balance on hand for Roads account as of 5/29/2020: $47,025.50

Review of upcoming work planned for the coming weeks: nothing unless something comes up.

Leonard’s Crossing culvert: Engineer Jim Coffin will be doing a presentation to the select board and roads committee on June 23rd.

Sennott Road Culvert status: Dirigo has been paid for the materials. The contract for installation is ready for the signature of select board.  The Committee suggests that there are enough funds in the Roads account to pay the remaining amount in the contract. Estimated amount needed is $9,000.	Comment by Frank Ober: 

Brush cutting contract: The Committee recommends awarding brush cutting to Nate Northrup. Re: his offer to cut trees on Piper Lane, the committee recommends that Northrup be asked to identify the trees he would cut so we can assess what he is proposing for the $3000. With this information, we can determine whether to proceed with the cutting. Note, removing trees along the road would be a good practice but is not a high priority at this time.  

A Ride around is planned to assess location and type of debris from snowstorms. With this information, it can be determined what type of equipment will be needed to accomplish the work. Information will be provided to Dave so he can hire vendor to remove the debris.




Report from Beaver Deceivers: 
Heath Road: There was a discussion on how to deal with the high-water level at the dam site with a prolonged rain storm. It was agreed that the situation needs to be monitored and, if need be, some material be taken from the dam prior to a predicted heavy rain. Also, that the landowner on the other side of the road needs to consulted regarding the town creating a gap in the mud dam on that side of the road that is impeding the flow of water from under the road. Chris has agreed to approach “Ken” who is the possible owner for his permission to breach this structure.
Philbrick lane: Mike has removed the debris from the culvert under Christine Kimball’s driveway. This may need to be repeated.

Sign installations: 
Traffic control signs: The committee recommends that the town utilize a laborer to install the sign stubs and that the roads volunteers can then install the sign and posts. There needs to be some funds in the budget to pay for the labor.
Street Signs: Erik has inventoried missing signs and that are 30 or more signs that need to be ordered at the cost of approximately $900.
Erik also recommends that, in the future, consideration be given to using wood posts ($20) for signs which are considerably less expensive than the metal ($65) ones. We have a large stock of metal posts on hand.
	

Budget: After a review of the present budget and proposed budget, the committee agrees that the paving of the Heath Road can be postponed. This will reduce the roads budget by $257,232. The committee recommends that the remaining budget be left intact so the roads can be maintained without losing what we have improved in the past 8 years. 


Other: There was a brief discussion on the process of how the town handles discontinued and abandoned ROWs. Research needs to be done to determine the wording of the warrant from the appropriate town meeting and the most recent laws enacted by the legislature. MMA may be of some use once we have the information from the records from the town meeting.

Notes prepared by: Frank Ober
